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David D. Stygar 
Environmental Analyst 
State of Connecticut 
Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
79 Elm Street 
Hartford, Connecticut 06106-5127 
 
Dear Mr. Stygar: 
 
The Wilton Board of Selectmen is pleased to unanimously support the Wilton Land Conservation 
Trust’s Open Space Land Acquisition Grant for the purpose of acquiring property known as 183 
Ridgefield Road in Wilton.  If approved, the grant will assist the Trust in purchasing and 
permanently protecting the vacant land as open space. 
 
We would like to direct your attention to the following aspects of the application: 

• The 2010 Wilton Plan of Conservation Development (POCD) specifically identifies and 
categorizes the 183 Ridgefield Road parcel as being an “Open Space Priority” 

• The property was previously targeted for development and continues to remain attractive 
to developers based on its location and size 

• The property is on a state scenic road and abuts a historic district and a historical cemetery 

Thank you for your time and attention. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Lynne A. Vanderslice 
First Selectwoman 
Town of Wilton 
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January 31, 2019 
 
 
David D. Stygar 
Environmental Analyst 
State of Connecticut 
Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
79 Elm Street 
Hartford, Connecticut 06106-5127 
 
Dear Mr. Stygar: 
 
The Wilton Board of Selectmen is pleased to unanimously support the Wilton Land Conservation 
Trust’s Open Space Land Acquisition Grant for the purpose of acquiring property known as 183 
Ridgefield Road in Wilton with the understanding that the grant funds have been previously 
bonded and are currently available.  If approved, the grant will assist the Trust in purchasing and 
permanently protecting the vacant land as open space. 
 
We would like to direct your attention to the following aspects of the application: 

• The 2010 Wilton Plan of Conservation Development (POCD) specifically identifies and 
categorizes the 183 Ridgefield Road parcel as being an “Open Space Priority” 

• The property was previously targeted for development and continues to remain attractive 
to developers based on its location and size. 

• The property is on a state scenic road and abuts a historic district and a historical cemetery 

Thank you for your time and attention 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Lynne A. Vanderslice 
First Selectwoman 
Town of Wilton 


